	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	12 MAY 2005

	(2.15 pm - 3.15 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Business Development)

	Present
	Mr Ali, Mr Donaldson, Dr Green, Dr Michalowski, Professor Russo, Mr Stock

	Apologies
	Dr Elston, Ms Kinealy, Professor Pretty

	Secretary
	Ms Manning-Press, Research Governance and Planning Manager


	1
	CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Apologies for absence.
	10/05

	
	
	
	

	2
	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The following items were starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda:
	12/05

	
	
	· 5: Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	
	· 8: Publication of Ethics Committee Agenda and Minutes on the
    University’s website
	

	
	
	· 9: Any Other Business
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	13/05

	
	
	
	

	3
	MINUTES
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 3 February 2005.
	14/05

	
	
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Professor Fernandez had made the revisions to the “Patient Information” sheet that had been requested.
	15/05

	
	
	

	5
	APPLICATION FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL FROM (EC/05/1):
	

	
	
	

	
	Ms Jo Peacock (Department of Biological Sciences, University of Essex) – The Mental and Physical Health Outocmes of Green Exercise in Phase IV Cardiac Rehabilitation Patients
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	that the application should be approved with the following comments:
	16/05

	
	
	· Paragraph 3 of the consent form should be revised to read:  “I understand that sections of any of my medical notes held by the Phoenix Club may be looked at by responsible individuals from the University of Essex or from regulatory authorities where it is relevant to my taking part in research.  I give my permission for these individuals to have access to my records.”  Access to any further medical notes will require a separate approach to the individual participant.  

· If it is planned that information should be shared with an individual’s GP then consent from the individual concerned will be required in order to do this. 

· The Committee advise that the “Patient Information” sheet could be made more “user friendly” by amending it to produce it as a short covering letter and an information sheet rather than a long letter as at present.
	

	
	
	
	

	6
	TRAINING SESSION FOR THE ETHICS COMMITTEE (EC/05/2)
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	that a date for a training session in October 2005 could not be arranged until the new timetable for 2005/06 was published.
	17/05

	
	
	
	

	7
	PUBLICATION OF ETHICS COMMITTEE AGENDA AND MINUTES ON THE UNIVERSITY’S WEBSITE
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	that it is planned to publish the agenda and minutes of University committees on line to provide better access to recorded information in the Freedom of Information Act.
	18/05

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	that the form “Application for Ethical Approval of Research Involving Human Participants” should be amended to include a question to applicants about whether or not they objected to the title of their project being published.  In the event of an objection, the application reference number would be used.
	19/05

	
	
	
	

	8
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	
	(a)
	Guidelines for Ethical Approval of Research Involving Human Participants
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	· That the “Guidelines for Ethical Approval of Research Involving Human Participants” should be amended as follows:
	20/05

	
	
	· The final sentence of paragraph 1.3 should be amended to read: “However, approval of the local committee must be sought (see 6.4).”.

· Paragraph 1.6 should be amended to read:  “Except in cases of research involving specific disease states, the participant must normally be a ‘healthy volunteer’ as defined by the Royal College of Physicians Report Research on healthy volunteers (a Working Party Report, RCP, London, 1986):”.
	

	
	
	· That advice should be sought from the Children’s Legal Centre about obtaining consent in relation to children as participants in research.
	21/05

	
	
	
	


	
	(b)
	University Research Ethics Committees:  Learning from Each Other
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Sarah Manning-Press reported on a one-day conference, “University Research Ethics Committees:  Learning from Each Other” which had been held at King’s College London on 6 May 2005.
	

	
	
	
	

	9
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Thursday 27 October 2005 at 2.15 pm
	22/05

	
	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
3 June 2005
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